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Dear <Greeting>, 

In June, Judy and I drove to Lincoln, Nebraska, to participate in the monthly meeting of the Missouri 

Valley Concord of Independent Baptists. The meeting took place at the Fellowship Baptist Church 

where Merve Goodrick is the pastor. We met with Dave Lydick, his wife, and Richard King the night 

before the meeting for some fellowship in Omaha. 

The trip is about six hundred miles each way from 

our home. The meeting was well attended. One of 

the reasons we were invited to the meeting was to 

provide some insurance options for the preachers 

in the state of Nebraska. This has become one of 

the by-products of helping missionaries find insur-

ance options. In the process we have been able to 

include pastors and staff workers in some of the in-

surance offerings, as well as their buildings and ve-

hicles. This may be a real help in light of the new 

laws mandating health insurance. We will be happy 

to provide ministry related people the best options we can find for their insurance needs. All of this 

traveling has been very costly.  Recently we had to have unexpected repairs on one of our vehicles 

that exceeded the amount of cash we had on hand. We needed a motor mount, rear brakes, a 

throttle body assembly repair, and a fuel line repair. This expense was almost $1600. We intend to 

keep on keeping on whatever the cost. The Lord has provided for us every time we have had a 

need. We are asking Him for some help with this extra expense. Brother Pridemore has moved to 

Healdton, Oklahoma, and is beginning to take up the pastoral responsibilities at First Missionary 

Baptist Church. When I came to help this church, nearly three years ago, I told them they needed to 

get a young man with a long term commitment to keep this church from becoming a “preaching sta-

tion.”  Brother Pridemore has certainly shown he is in it for the long haul. He has purchased an 

acreage with a beautiful double wide pre-fab on it. This, along with his excellent testimony and suc-

cessful ministry under the leadership of Pastor Sam Davison of Southwest Baptist Church in Okla-

homa City, has given him the credibility he needs to do the job in this town. The church has already 

seen that he is dedicated to the task and they are eager to cooperate with him as he leads the 

church to new victories. This last week the church hosted a VBS team from Heartland Baptist Bible 

College, led by Zack Estep.  The team had good success at the meeting and at least three of the 

children that came to the Bible School made professions of faith in Jesus Christ. As always, we 

thank the Lord for your continued support and prayers.   



Robert Lewis, Joel Reasoner, Paul Leclercq, David Moore Pastor and Mrs. David Moore 


